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March 29, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed report, Linking Bridle Crest Trail and Sammamish River Trail for Equestrians, responds to a proviso in the 2007 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 15652, Section 82.  The proviso requests the submittal of a report identifying potential routes for the development of an equestrian trail through Marymoor Park to connect with the Bridal Crest and Sammamish trails.  The proviso also requested that the report include a cost estimate and identify an appropriate funding source.

The enclosed report identifies a potential route that would link Bridle Crest Trail and the Sammamish River Trail starting near the entrance of Marymoor Park at the intersection of West Sammamish Parkway at Marymoor Park drive.  The proposed route would use the south shoulder of Marymoor Park Drive, east of West Sammamish Parkway, cross the drive at the existing gate and meander through the meadow on the north side of drive, connecting with the Sammamish River Trail.  The project cost is estimated at under $100,000, subject to final design and permitting.  

Along with the report, an ordinance is submitted.  This ordinance strikes proviso P1 in section 82 of the 2007 Adopted Budget Ordinance.  Upon submittal of the report, we have complied with the terms of this proviso and are now seeking to delete the relevant language so that Parks and Recreation can access the associated appropriation authority.
If you have any questions, please contact Monica Clarke, Capital Budget Program Manager in the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-263-7243.

Thank you for your review of this proviso report.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP

